Disabilities Committee
June 12, 2013  7:00 pm
Present:  Keven Joyce, Dionne Dupuis, Prudence Hartshorm, Dinah O'Brien
Absent: Charles Schena
Guests: Ted Bubbins (TB), Barry Deblasio (BD), David Gould (DG), Cedarville Steering Committee
Cedarville SC  called to order and approved minutes from last meeting.
Disabilities Commission approved minutes of last meeting.
An update on Little Red School House as presented by the Cedarville Steering Committee.  A new picnic table has been installed and an update on lawn cutting was given.  There was no update on the new "Entering Cedarville" sign.   Keven  Joyce would like a simple black and white sign done by the town.  Have been without a sign for over a year.
A presentation was made by Small Miracles In Life Exist. (SMILE).  SMILE has beach wheel chairs availability for towns on the Cape at present and would like to bring the program into Plymouth.  Letters have been sent to all parks/recreation  departments on Cape and 12 of those contacted took 20 chairs.  Chairs come apart and need to be put together each morning.  Would like to move across the bridge with Plymouth and then move up to Duxbury etc.  Chairman Joyce and Mr. Bubbin, Mr. DeBlasio and Mr. Gould discussed the possibilities of brining the program to the White Horse Beach area after improvements there.  
Mr. DeBlasio indicated the Town has 3 beach wheel chairs already.  Chairman Joyce also spoke about chairs at Hedges pond, Long Beach, Morton Park.  Mr. DeBlasio also spoke of the  product, MOBI Chair.  Ours have balloon types and made of P.V.C. (Good on sand and not that good on rocks).  At entrance to Plymouth Beach take notice of when needed, radio to life guards to assist and retrieve chair.  While Horse would have to leave chair out; no parking lot at White Horse currently.  Problem is how to identify the need.    Three guards of White Horse.  No guard towers there.  MOBI chair is better for ponds as individual is strapped in and waves might be a concern.  
 Susan Brown and Lotte Diomede from SMILE Mass indicated that they currently have two chairs on a pond.  The rest are at ocean settings.  Some communities take a deposit for use and that would be ok but they ask that you loan it for free.  Can not ask people to sign waivers, this is discrimination. Mr. DeBlasio likes this chair because it can go in the water and will fold up.  Feels can easily can make this work.  
Chairman Joyce would like to set up at Hedges, Long, and White Horse for summer 2014.
Plymouth, Hedges and Morton already have chairs already for this summer.
Correspondence:  Commission O'Brien speaks to parking fines.  Commissioner Hardstrom reviewed the  latest issue of Disabilities Issues.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm

Next meetign September 19, 2013
